平成30年度

入学試験問題

(40分)

英 語

(アカデミーコース) (特進文理国際コース)

学校法人 成美学園 福知山成美高等学校

受験上の注意

- 試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子の中を見てはいけません。
- 解答はすべて解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- 試験中に問題冊子および解答用紙の汚れなどに気付いた場合は、手を上げて 監督者に知らせなさい。
- 問題の答えは、ていねいな字で書きなさい。

【A】 次の英文を読んで、設問に答えなさい。

In Istanbul, Yesim Yilmaz is getting ready for class. Her mother brings her some breakfast, which Yesim eats while looking at her e-mail on her phone. She has forgotten to read a chapter for her biology class. No problem — she opens up her laptop and downloads a chapter from her online textbook to read on the train.

On Sunday afternoon next to his apartment complex in Seoul, Min-ho Park is waiting for the bus. At lightning speed, he types a text message to let his friends know he's on his way. Min-ho is never without his phone. In fact, he's already bought a ticket on his phone for a movie he and his friends will see this afternoon. Min-ho laughs as he checks some funny photos his friend Jae-sung has just posted on line. His bus soon arrives. Min-ho gets on, sits down, opens a game app on his phone, and puts his earphones in his ears.

①Most of the other people on the bus who are Min-ho's age are doing exactly the same thing.

Yesim and Min-ho are members of Generation Z. They are sometimes called "digital natives" because they have grown up with the Internet, mobile phones and social media since they were children. In fact, many have never seen a VCR or a telephone with a dial. Members of Gen-Z are people born between the mid-1990s and the early 2000s. They are also sometimes called Generation C, where the C stand for *content, community, or creative.*

Their parents spent most of their teenage years listening to cassette players, watching VHS tapes, playing early video games, and calling friends on their families' telephones. Generation Z, however, is connected to its music, videos, games, and friends online all day, every day. Recent surveys show that young people in Asia spend an average of 9.5 hours per day online. And marketing companies know 2 this.

Every time they open their page on a social networking site, Gen-Z members don't see only friends' updates and photos. They also see ads for products they might want to buy. Marketing companies work with social media sites to find out where their customers live, what movies, books, and music they like, and who their friends are. The companies use this information to show their customers the advertisements they want them to see.

What does this generation think about marketing companies knowing so much about them? Are they worried about losing their privacy? Not many seem to be very worried about companies knowing how to sell things to them. Many Gen-Z members are more concerned about keeping their private information from their parents. For example, Valerie Chen in Kaohsiung is angry because her parents want to watch everything she does online. But her parents' eyes are not enough to make her stop using social media. Valerie knows how to limit what her parents can see about her on the social networking sites she uses.

However, keeping information private from parents may not be the only challenge. Many people are now finding out that posting funny pictures on the Web can be a problem when they finish school and start looking for a job. In fact, some studies show that more than 70% of companies reject people who are looking for jobs because of what they can see about them online. Because they grew up using social media, maybe Generation Z will be better at protecting their personal information online than the generation before them. Only time will tell.

(注) Yesim Yilmaz (人名) chapter 章
apartment complex 団地
app = application アプリケーションソフト
VHS 家庭用ビデオレコーダー
ads = advertisements 宣伝
Valerie Chen (人名) Kaohsiung (地名)

Min-ho Park (人名) laptop ノート型パソコン
Jae-sung (人名) posted 投稿した
VCR ビデオカセットレコーダー stand for を表す
surveys 調査 updates アップデート
customers 顧客
reject 拒否する

1 質問に対する答えとして最も適当なものをそれぞれ1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- 1. What do Yesim and Min-ho share?
 - A. They share the same nationality.
 - B. They share a passion for movies.
 - C. They share an interest in travel.
 - D. They share a passion for social media.
- 2. Members of Generation Z have never seen a VCR or a telephone with a dial. What else do you think members of Generation Z have probably never seen before?
 - A. A computer.
 - B. A typewriter.
 - C. A microwave oven.
 - D. A digital watch.
- 3. When they open their page on a social networking site, what do Gen-Z members see?
 - A. They see only their friends' updates.
 - B. They see only their friends' photographs.
 - C. They see friends' updates, photographs and ads for products they might be interested in.
 - D. They see private information about their parents' lives.

- 4. What is a big worry for Gen-Z members?
 - A. They are worried about losing their privacy to marketing companies.
 - B. They are concerned about keeping their private lives secret from their parents.
 - C. They are worried about posting funny pictures.
 - D. They are concerned about buying things from marketing companies.
- 5. What should Gen-Z members be concerned about?
 - A. How their online activities might affect their future jobs.
 - B. How posting funny pictures affects other people.
 - C. How their parents find out about their private information.
 - D. How to limit what their parents can see about them on social networking sites.
- 6. What is this article about?
 - A. Finding a job by using technology.
 - B. Generation Z and its way of using technology.
 - C. Generation Z and their parents
 - D. Daily lives of Yesim and Min-ho
- 7. Which statement is true about the people in the article?
 - A. The parents of Gen-Z are called Generation C.
 - B. Many Gen-Z members have never used a computer.
 - C. Some members of Gen-Z were born in the twentieth century.
 - D. Most parents of Gen-Z don't use social networking sites at all.

2 設問に日本語で答えなさい。

- 1. 下線部①を日本語になおしなさい。
- 2. 下線部②の this が指す内容を 30 字以内で答えなさい。
- 3. Generation Z のメンバーが "digital natives"と呼ばれる理由を答えなさい。

(B	】 次の2文がほぼ同	同じ内容になるよう	に()内	に適する語を答	えなさい。
1.	He is a good swim He ()(mer			
2.	I met him at the a I met him (ge of 10.)()() 10 years	old.
3.	Mike cut down the These trees (ese trees.	•)()() Mike.
4.	Nobody is taller th Mike is (hool. in this school.		
[C]	】 次の英文の(1つずつ選び,記号)内に入れるのに うで答えなさい。	最も適当なもの	のをA~Dの中	からそれぞれ
1.	I have been trying	to solve this quest	tion (a week now.	
	A. between	B. during	C. for	D. since	
2. I've seen that movie twice, and I enjoyed it () times.					
	A. some	B. both	C. any	D. each	
3.	Man : () are you going to pay for your new car? Woman : I will borrow the money from the bank.				
	A. How	B. What	C. Why	D. Where	
4.	Can you () me how to get to the nearest station?				
	A. speak	B. say	C. talk	D. tell	
5. The man felt sick after taking () of sick children					
	A. care	B. cared	C. caring	D. careful	

[D]	次の会話文の $_{oxed{oxed}}$ 内に入れるのに最も適当なものを $A\sim D$ の中から 1 つずつ選び, 記号で答えなさい。
1.	Jim: Hi, Tom. Do you have any plans for tomorrow? Tom: Nothing special. Do you want to get together? Jim: Yeah, There is a new Italian restaurant on Seibi street. Tom: Sounds nice. Let's meet at the Green Park at eleven thirty.
	A. How about going to eat out?B. What are your plans?C. Can you get something for me?D. What are you going to do?
2.	Waitress: Ms.Smith: Well, let me see I'll have today's special. Waitress: All right, ma'am. Something to drink? Ms.Smith: Apple juice, please. Waitress: Sure.
	A. Would you like to eat?B. How would you like your steak?C. Are you ready to order?D. Do you want me to cook dinner?
	Boy: Did you get a ticket for the concert? Girl: Yeah, there were very few tickets left, but I got it! Boy: Girl: Yes. I can't believe it.
	A. Where did you get?B. You are very strange.C. How did you get it?

D. How lucky you are!

4. Woman: When's the next train to Fukuchiyama?
Man: At six thirty. In about three minutes.
Woman: Thanks.
Man: Yes, ma'am. There is a dining car.
A. Where is a convenience store?
B. Do I need to hurry to get the ticket?
C. Do you think I am hungry?
D. Can I get something to eat on the train?
5. Boy: You look tired. Have you got a cold?
Girl:
Boy: Oh? Were you out late or something?
Girl: I had a lot of homework to do for today's lesson.
V 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
A. I hope not.
B. I've just caught a cold.
C. No, I just didn't get much sleep last night.
D. I have to go out late tonight.
【E】 次の質問に英語で答えなさい。ただし 20 語以上の英単語を使うこと。コンマ ()
- N-4 - 4 > 12 / STORY - 2 SHELL BY COLON COLON SOLUTION COLON SOLUTION AND A STORY STORY STORY STORY SOLUTION COLON SOLUTION COLON STORY

【E】 次の質問に英語で答えなさい。ただし 20 語以上の英単語を使うこと。コンマ (,) ピリオド (.), 疑問符 (?), 感嘆符 (!) は語数に含まれません。

What would you like to do at SEIBI high school?

